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May 1, 2023 
Villas Clubhouse-Bryant Irvin 
5:15 Social - Meeting 5:30 
Hostesses: Carol Flack, Susan 
Beltram, Linda Tindall, Shirley 
Craft 
Inspiration: Pam Cook  
Program: Book Publishing, 
Founder’s Day

AREA 10 LUNCHEON

Dear Epsilon Nu Sisters,
   March was a very good month for us.  I am so excited that our Garage Sale 
was so successful!  $800 for our Recruitment Grant fund. Our joint meeting with 
Iota Pi on March 20th was a very enjoyable. They provided the location and the 
program. Photographer David Hares had a wonderful slide presentation of 
National Parks. We provided the refreshments thanks to Linda Tindall and Emily 
Yee.  We had 11 members and one guest who is a former member,
Nancy Richardson.  We are hoping she will come back to us. 
  
   Our next meeting is May 1st at the Villas clubhouse. Our own Melodie 
Wahlert  will give our program about the two children's books she has written. 
I'm really looking forward to hearing that! How wonderful to have a published 
author in our chapter. It will also be our Founders Day celebration.  We will have 
a short business meeting. The inspiration will be given by Pam Cook.  Carol 
Flack, Susan Beltram, Linda Tindall and Shirley Craft will be the 
hostesses. 
   Social time is at 5:00 and the meeting begins at 5:30. I hope  
to see everyone there.
                                                                 Happy Spring,
                                                  Carol Flack 



APRIL / MAY 2023

   AREA 10 
Luncheon at 
Texas Star 
Convention 

Center  
February 

   APRIL      MAY                                                          
 18 Emily Yee                2 Phyllis King                

 21 Elsie Wright.           10 Sandra Dear                  

 13 Donna Haydel        24 Elaine Cox.                        

 22 Pam Cook             24 Letha Grace McCoy

 23 Linda Tindall

                    JUNE                                JULY 
           24 Mary Sue Rettstatt.       17 Louise Watkins


Pam Cook shared 
some great 
information and 
Brain Games she 
learned from the 
TSO convention. You 
can scan this QR 
code for more 

resources.

Our president, Carol Flack 
is honored with Toni 
McCutchen and the next 
Area 10 Coordinator, 
Phyllis McPherson. The 
entertainment was a group 
of 5th grade violinists, 
Zebra Strings from 
Grandview ISD …such a 
treat!

Our first Epsilon Nu Garage Sale  
was a huge success. We raised over 

$800 for our chapter scholarship fund!!! 
Thank you to all members who 

contributed items, provided tables, 
snacks and helped set up and worked!



April Meeting and Upcoming May Meeting

Epsilon Nu had a joint meeting in April with Iota Pi. 
The program was David Hares, who is a published 
photographer of our US National Parks. He shared  
an amazing journey through most of the parks and  
his photos were breathtaking!

Melodie Wahlert is presenting at our May meeting about the journey to becoming a 
children’s book author/illustrator. She’ll share her first book, Gabby the Chicken The 
Great Escape and will discuss how one gets started in self-publishing on Amazon.

Susan and Melodie attended the TSO 
Technology Conference in Cleburne on April 1. 
The event was organized by Tracy Shea, and she 
did a fabulous job! We enjoyed sessions about 
organizing your gmail, how to use Google Drive 
(and that crazy nebulous thing people call The 
Cloud!) 
Melodie’s friend from 20+ years ago, Miguel 
Guhlin was the key presenter from TCEA. Susan 
won the grand prize…a Dell Chromebook!




